
Ronald McDonald House Charities® Awards 
Grant to Curamericas Global!

Ronald McDonald House Charities® (RMHC®) announced 
the awarding of 15 new grants totaling $2.9 million to 
support non-profit organizations making an immediate, 
positive impact in the areas of health prevention and 
promotion, clinical treatment, and education in various 
countries around the world.

With the assistance of RMHC®, this project will reduce 
the appalling number of children that die 
every year due to preventable diseases such 
as diarrheal disease.  We aim to save lives 
by improving hygienic behaviors (hand 
washing, water treatment and storage, and 
feces disposal) and expanding access to 
clean water and sanitary latrines.  
 
 Worldwide, diarrheal disease is   
 the second leading cause of death 
 in children under the age of five.
 
Four Water and Sanitation (Wat-San) Officers will 
be trained and mentored by a Curamericas Program 
Specialist.  Wat-San Officers will access remote 
villages despite treacherous roadways and will transport 
construction materials to build wells and latrines.
 
The RMHC® grant is providing our project with a durable 
4x4 vehicle that is essential to meeting project goals.  
This vehicle will be used in the emergency transportation 
of sick women and children to health facilities, much 
like an ambulance.  The provision of this vehicle will 
also improve access to communities, which results in 
better coverage that can save lives and improve health 
conditions.
 
Visit our website www.curamericas.org to read more 
about this component of the Nehnwaa Project.
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The RMHC® grant will strengthen our water 
and sanitation component of the Nehnwaa Child 

Survival Project

Helping Haiti
 
Curamericas Global would 
like to thank everyone who 
responded to the tragic 
earthquake that hit Haiti this 
January.  We received almost 
$13,000 to provide aid to 
victims of this disaster.  Dr. 
Tony Augustin, Director of 
Management and Resources 
for Community Health 
(MARCH), our partner in Haiti, led our relief effort in 
Port-au-Prince. 

Thankfully, all staff members at the CityMed Clinics, run 
by MARCH, were safe.  However, it did not take long 
for clinics to fill up with wounded Haitians that needed 
medical attention, as well as numerous dead bodies.  
Many beneficiaries of our HIV project completely lost 
their homes and all their possessions, so they were living 
under bed sheets, serving as tents. No stores, banks, or 
gas stations were open for days and communication was 
extremely limited.

  

Once stores opened, we purchased basic supplies for our 
beneficiaries.  Your donations were used to buy things 
like food, water, toothbrushes, sanitary pads, cleaning 
supplies, tarps, blankets, diapers, and diesel for 
generators and vehicles.   Donations were also used to 
set up a canteen that fed 64 young adults for eight days.  
Funds will continue to be used to purchase medicine, 
medical supplies, and hygienic kits.
 

Thank you for helping us rebuild Haiti.
 
Curamericas Global is currently revising our HIV 
project to adapt to the country’s current situation, in order 
to continue providing HIV prevention services.

CityMed Clinic run by 
MARCH

5,400 Haitians received medical treatment
2,130 Haitians were provided emergency food and water
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A Letter from the Executive Director

Dear Friends of Curamericas Global,

Each spring inspires hope and optimism, as it brings new life.  Personally, it 
is precisely hope and optimism that incite me to lead a small, yet vibrant, 
organization which is striving to avert suffering and death from incredibly 
disadvantaged families in developing countries.  The work is arduous; the 
rewards are great, and the support from our friends - invaluable.  Along with 
you, our Friend, I am grateful for the group of very capable and utterly caring 
individuals that comprises the Curamericas Team.  It is them who made it 
possible to orchestrate an impromptu fundraising effort for Haiti – Thank 
you Henry, Stephanie, Ian, Ira and Rosie. Our team will continue to support 
the implementation of an innovative HIV prevention project serving women 
in three regions of Haiti – Thank you, Bakary. Their dedication will also 
strengthen our Liberia Maternal and Child Health project by adding sanitation 
services with financial support from the Ronald McDonald House Charities - 
Thank you Stacey and Erin. They provide leadership and encouragement to our volunteer work teams who helped 
built the “Casa Materna” in the Northwestern mountains of Guatemala and are now supporting the construction of 
the only Community Training Center in the region – Thank you Elizabeth and Andrew. The Curamericas Team is 
also diligently composing our Five-year Strategic Plan – Thank you Wes, Dick, Linda, Joyce and John.

In spite of the challenges to come, I am looking forward to celebrating our 2010-2011 successes with you.  In the 
meantime, feel free to call, email or stop by the office if you have any questions or want to know more about our 
programs.

With sincere gratitude and best wishes,

Jaime Carrillo, MD, MPH
Executive Director

Executive Director Jaime Carrillo 
presents the Dory Storms Child 
Survival Recognition Award to 
Founder Henry Perry in 2009

RECRUITING NOW! 
 

October 2010 Mission to Liberia
November 2010 Mission to Guatemala

 
Visit www.curamericas.org to read about all volunteer 

trips and news.  Read about other recent trips in 
our next issue of Grassroots.

Volunteer News
JULY 2009 For the third year in a row, the 
First United Methodist Church of Cary   
traveled to Bolivia and worked to improve 
the facilities in the Senkata Health Center.

SEPTEMBER 2009 For Lynne Randall of Christ UMC in Plano, Texas, 
traveling to Bolivia is less like venturing to a foreign land than like reunit-
ing with beloved relatives.  A former Curamericas Global board member, 
she began working with our partner CSRA over 20 years ago and has led 
several volunteer teams since then.  In September, her 13-member team 
spent two weeks helping in the Senkata Health Center.

A message from former Executive 
Director, Teresa Wolf:

I think of Curamericas Global with 
many fond memories, a bit of sadness, 
and tremendous pride in what we ac-
complished during my five years.  
Thank you to all who supported me and 
the organization while I was here and 
know that I remain committed to being 
an advocate for this amazing organiza-
tion.  I am so proud to have worked 
with the Board and Staff of Curameri-
cas Global, our partners, and those we 
serve.  I wish all of you the very best! Photos L-R: Lynne Randall planting flowers with a friend at the Senkata Clinic; 

Cary FUMC team members celebrate their work at the Senkata Clinic 
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IN MEMORY OF:
Brian Seiler
Ms. Susan Hofstetter

Cheryl Aldridge
Ms. Laura Koch

Dorothea Nolan
Dr. and Mrs. Robert A. Appel

Dr. Alberto Santana
Mrs. Asuncion E. Santana

Dr. Frank M. Houser, Jr.
Mrs. Joyce Houser
Mrs. Mari Lynn Cheatham
Mr. Michael J. Dlack
Mr. and Mrs. Victor L. Camp-
bell
Ms. Jill Fainter
Mr. and Mrs. Charles O. Mann
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Justice
Ms. Betty W. Abbott
Ms. Jane Dee Englebright
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Hawn
Mr. Robert DeStefanis
Mr. & Mrs. Gary and Mary 
Hamilton
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Berto
Ms. Nancy L. Shipping
Dr. and Mrs. W. H. Brinkman
Mr. and Mrs. Jeremiah Luxem-
burger
Dr. and Mrs. Henry Perry, III
Mrs. Teresa Wolf
Dr. and Mrs. Morris Socoloff
Mr. and Mrs. James  E. Shipley
Mr. and Mrs. John P. Marshall
Dr. and Mrs. Carter Smith
Dr. and Mrs. Carter Smith
Ms. Susan W. Carlisle
Mr. & Mrs. Hank and Margot 
Houser
Mrs. Patricia G. Tipton
Dr. and Mrs. Miles S. Snowden
Ms. Margaret Flinter
Dr. and Mrs. Richard G. Wag-
ner, Jr.
Dr. Michael Robinowitz
Ms. Brenda Dawson
Ms. Laura M. Gomez
Mr. and Mrs. Roy Smith
Dr. and Mrs. Frank Jones
Dr. and Mrs. Nate Kaufman
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Reinhard
Dr. and Mrs. David Socoloff
Ms. Pam Currie
Mr. & Mrs. Jarrett L. Davis, III
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Francis

Curamericas Global celebrates the lives of those who have supported our mission.  With their 
families and friends, we remember the lives of those we have lost: 

Mary Conger, Marie Nicholson, Bette Shafer, & Summer Y. Teague.

Mrs. Shelia Ragsdale
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph N. Steak-
ley
Dr. and Mrs. Howard Rosen-
blum
Dr. and Mrs. Wytch Stubbs
Mr. and Mrs. Max Ray
Mr. and Mrs. Larry White
Mrs. Jennifer Finlay
Mr. & Mrs. Hank and Margot 
Houser
Mr. & Mrs. Donald and Katie 
Houser
Mr. and Mrs. John B. Shepard
Mr. and Mrs. William N. Boll-
werk
Ms. Janet Francis
Ms. Ruby S. Otto
Mr. Michael R. Burroughs
Ms. Beth Houser
Mr. John D. Houser, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Talbot G. McCor-
mick
Mr. and Mrs. Adam & Veronica 
Pomeranz
Ms. Charlotte Wilen
Ms. Barbara A. Cordery
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan Grant
Mr. and Mrs. Wyatt E. Johnson
Dr. and Mrs. George Andros
Ms. Cindy Borum

Ivy M. Dougherty
Mrs. Patricia R. Hornick

Jenny Garner Millsaps
Ms. Sarah Millsaps

Mr. Ian Thompson
Mrs. Beth Alexander

Mr. James Swindells
Mr. and Mrs. John & Ann 
McMillan

Mr. Richard S. Pace
Mr. James W. Pace, III

Mrs. Joann Deibel
Mrs. Suzanne Walker

Ms. Anita Perry
Ms. Patricia J. Hatinger

Rev.  James and Neva Simms
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Simms

Welcome W. Bender
Mrs. Deborah Bender

IN HONOR OF:
Allison Pritchett
Mrs. Shelia Ragsdale

Carl Shafer
Mr. and Mrs. Shields & Martha 
Edens Clark

Carole Deily
Ms. Clara S. Deily

Diane Dolman
Dr. and Mrs. Henry Perry, III

Dick and Lila Palmiter
Mr. Alan Palmiter

Dr. Alice A. Weldon
Dr. and Mrs. Baker Perry

Dr. Henry Perry
Dr. Alice Weldon
Dr. and Mrs. Baker Perry
Mr. Steven Cole
Mr. Patrick Ryan

Dr. Jaime Carrillo
Ms. Sharon Elder
Mrs. Teresa Wolf

Dr. Roger Winsor
Dr. Michael Winsor

Dr. Stewart Harley
Mr. Luke W. Perry

Dr. Wes Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Brandt
Dr. Cheryl Roberts
Ms. Holly K. Link
Ms. Annabel Jones Link
Mr. and Mrs. Hector A. Black

Edwin and Lucille Jones
Dr. and Mrs. John Wesley Jones

Florrie Mercer
Ms. Sara A. Lewis

Iris Lynn & Victor Patterson
Ms. Ruth Ann Caufield

Israel & Lillian Weintraub
Mr. and Mrs. J. Weintraub

Jean Hartford-Todd
Mr. and Mrs. Clarence & San-
dra Hartford

Legrand & Jayne Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Elton S. Smith

Leslie Zalles
Mr. Michael D. Zalles

Lorinda Parks
Ms. Roberta C. Jones

Maya Beerbower
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce & Becky 
Beerbower

Loyde and Sarah Middleton 
Mr. James Middleton

Mike & Connie Phillips
Ms. Susan W. Carlisle

Mirlene Italien Perry
Dr. Alice Weldon

Mr. Benjamin L. Smith
Mr. & Mrs. LeGrand & Jayne 
Smith

Mr. Kirk Jackson
Ms. Cynthia Alicia Castillo

Mrs. Margie Terrell
Ms. Tiffany Terrell

Ms. Maude Middleton
Mrs. Marion S. Chamberlain

Nina Myers and Ross 
McCammon
Howard and Paula Myers

Patricia Mintz
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey Allen

Rev. Mike Jordan
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Bell

Richard Ellis
Mr. Robert Kessler, Jr.

Sandra Hartford
Mr. and Mrs. Duane W. Wake-  
field

Sarah Lynn & Rebecca Lee 
Pace
Mr. James W. Pace, III

Marinoni Grandchildren
Mr. and Mrs. John & Betty 
Marinoni

Memorial and Honor Gifts
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Curamericas Global, Inc.
Hope Through Health

318 W. Millbrook Road, Ste. 105
Raleigh, NC 27609

(919) 510-8787
fax (919) 510-8611

toll-free 1-877-510-4787

Nehnwaa Project Already Proving to Save Lives
Child Mortality Lower than Other Areas of Liberia

In a previous issue of Grassroots, we shared that “everyone counts, and everyone is 
counted”.  The Nehnwaa Child Survival Project, which is located in the rural north-
central region of Liberia, tracks all births that occur in the communities we serve.  All 
deaths of children under the age of five are also recorded, as well as maternal deaths 
that occur during pregnancy, childbirth, or postpartum.  This is a standard part of our 
CBIO (Census-Based, Impact-Oriented) methodology.  We know the results of our work 
because we know what is happening with every individual in our project. Very few 
organizations do this, which is part of what makes our work unique. 

Since April, 2009, there have been 143 live births in the villages we are serving and only 
7 deaths among children under the age of five*.  That translates to an under-five mortality rate of 48 
(per 1,000 live births).  This is dramatically lower than the rate of 130 deaths per 1,000 births for the entire 
rural north-central region of Liberia (detected by a national health survey in 2008). 

While it is always heartbreaking to lose a young child, the lower rate in our project region is no accident.  
The Nehnwaa staff has been achieving impressive coverage of antenatal care, post-partum care, 
immunization, treatment for malaria, pneumonia, and diarrhea, and behavior change with respect to hand-
washing, water purification, and mosquito net use.  

Our next big challenge is to scale up the project to include 30 more villages and extend these health 
improvements.  Support from sources like the Ronald McDonald House Charities grant and donations from 
individuals are critical to helping us strengthen our project and continue to see these health improvements.  

*3 deaths from malaria, 2 neonatal deaths, 1 from pneumonia, and 1 from an accident

summer 2009 

 In 1990, the General Assembly of 

the United Nations formally adopted the 

Millennium Development Goals (MDG) . 

The heads of state of the nations of the 

General Assembly pledged to join efforts 

to attain eight goals by the year 2015:

Goal 1•	 - Eradicate extreme poverty 

and hunger.

Goal 2•	 - Achieve universal primary 

education.

Goal 3•	 - Promote gender equality and 

empower women.

Goal 4•	 - Reduce child mortality.

Goal 5•	 - Improve maternal health.

Goal 6•	 - Combat HIV/AIDS, malaria, 

and other diseases.

Goal 7•	 - Ensure environmental sustain-

ability.

Goal 8•	 - Develop a global partnership 

for development.

 The MDGs have become the guiding 

principles for the concerted global efforts 

of governments, international organiza-

tions, and nonprofit organizations, including 

Curamericas Global.  

 Our work in Bolivia, Guatemala, and, 

most recently, Liberia and Haiti, squarely sup-

port the efforts to attain MDGs 4, 5, and 6. 

 MDG 4, reducing child mortality, has 

long been our paramount focus, dating 

back to our original projects in the altiplano 

of Bolivia, and continuing through to our 

current Nehnwaa project in Liberia, where 

our mobile primary health care teams 

and community health volunteers provide 

The Millennium Development Goals: 
Curamericas Global’s Role in Achieving the MDGs
by Ira Stollak, MA, MPH

a publication of Curamericas Global, Inc. 

in this issue:
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As community members in our Nehnwaa project 
area, this mother and child have access to cura-
tive and preventive services that will meet the 
MDGs and reduce their chance of disease and 
mortality.

health education and direct curative ser-

vices to combat malaria, diarrheal disease, 

and pneumonia, and to provide vital child-

hood immunizations against killers such as 

measles, polio, and hepatitis. 

 Parallel to this has been our efforts to 

improve maternal health and reduce mater-

nal mortality, MDG 5. Our new birthing 

center in Calhuitz in Guatemala will provide 

a safe clean place for women to deliver, 

with ready access to emergency care, and 

the keystone intervention of the Nehn-

waa project is reducing maternal mortality 

in a country where the most dangerous 

thing a woman can do is get pregnant. This 

intervention includes provision of timely 

antenatal and post-partum care, the training 

of traditional village midwives to do clean 

safe deliveries, and the deployment of an 

obstetric emergency response system utiliz-

ing cell phones, renewable energy chargers, 

and rugged 4WD vehicles to respond on 

the region’s rough jungle roads (see page 7 

to learn more about the Nehnwaa project).

 Our new PEPFAR HIV project in Haiti 

and the Nehnwaa project both support 

MDG 6 with their focus on preventing the 

mother-to-child transmission of HIV.   In 

addition, combating malaria, the number 

one killer of children in Liberia, is a heavy 

focus of the Nehnwaa project; the Nehn-

waa teams have just finished their part in a 

massive country-wide effort to distribute 

insecticide-treated mosquito nets, and they 

will be educating mothers to properly use 

the nets, and to recognize symptoms of 

malaria in their children and promptly seek 

treatment.

 Attaining the MDGs by 2015 will be a 

daunting task. But with your help, Curameri-

cas Global and its partners in Bolivia, 

Guatemala, Liberia, and Haiti are making 

an outstanding contribution to this unprec-

edented global effort.
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Hope Through Health 

BoARD MEMBER SpoTliGHT: 
Dr. J. Wesley (Wes) Jones, Board Chair

 Dr. Wes Jones, a Charlotte native, obtained his undergraduate and all subsequent post-

graduate training from Duke University before moving to Fayetteville, North Carolina in 1983.  

Wes is the founder of a single specialty five physician group practice and was recognized this 

April as the Distinguished Citizen for Cumberland County by Boy Scouts of America.

 Spanning two decades, Wes has served as a short term medical volunteer making 18 trips to 

Bolivia, taking 250 youth and adults on his trips.  Wes first joined the Curamericas Board of Direc-

tors in 1988, returning to the Board in 2006 and became Board Chair in 2008.  In the past nine 

months, Wes has visited our projects in Bolivia, Guatemala, and Liberia. 

 In 2004, Wes joined 30 British and US physicians as guest lecturers for the first Iraqi Medi-

cal Specialty Forum in Baghdad.  There Wes began writing his book on gastrointestinal health, 

Cure Constipation Now (July 2009).  Information gleaned from his trips to Bolivia are high-light-

ed throughout his book and Wes hopes that an entirely new donor source for Curamericas 

may be attained from grateful readers. 

 As recently pointed out by Dr. Henry Perry, III, what makes Curamericas unique is our blended emphases on work teams and 

CBIO (Census-Based, Impact-Oriented) methodology.  Our Board recognizes the transformational effects of first hand experiences for 

volunteers and the value of CBIO, which inherently leads to community ownership of our projects, and ultimately long term sustain-

ability.  Wes believes this means building social capital at its highest level (see article in Fall 2008 grassroots).  Thank you, Wes, for your 

leadership and commitment to Curamericas! 

Dr. Wes Jones at our project in 
Guatemala reviewing vaccination 
records with Nurse Juani.
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